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Manson Vice President 
The executive commit­

tee of the Board of 
Trustees of Embry-Riddle 
Aeronautical University 
elected unanimously Hugh 
B. Manson to the office 
of Executive Vice-Pre-
sidejat effective March 

„«1^, 1972. Mt. Manson 
• g'oined the staff of 
E-RAU as*Business Admin­
istrator in March of 
1970. In September of 
the same year he was 
elected to the office of 
Vice-President Business 
and Finance. As execu­
tive Vice-President, he 
will be responsible to 
the President for the 
administration of the 
University. 

DORM REGS FINAL 
On March 2, 1972, the 

Dormitory Council met, 
and proposed the follow-

changes to visita-
S Tf Of i'cnxrarer-

guests: 
a. Monday - Thursday-

extend the hours from 
11:00 PM to 12:00 PM. 

b. Saturday and Sun­
day - extend' the . hours 
from 2:00 AM'^to SfDO AM. 

- It was'^lso stipulat­
ed that''*'f em^e guests 

^ o u l d  n o t  b e ; - - t o  
enter the dormitory any 
later than 11:00 PM oh 
the weekday schedule ,= or 
2:00 AM on weekends. 

Key background ele­
ments "of this situation 
includ^ the- following 
factors: 

a. 1 had previously 
agreed to consider an 
extension of visitation 
hours, upon~ edmpletion 
of a 30 day trial period 
to evaluate effective­
ness of the Dormitory 
Council in maintaining 
control under existing 
regulations. ^ 

b. At the outset of 
the trial period,members 
of the Dormitory Council 
staunchly maintained 
that ^ they could, and 
would, effectively con­
trol female visitations", 
and would also be ef­
fective with regard to 
other dormitory control 
matters in general. 

c. Dormitory #1 cur­
rently has approximately 
one hundred vacancies, 
which means that almost 

one third of the rooms 
have only one occupant. 

d. Experience thus 
far shows that 

—xx-tdriG- i.nc2ividu^i J who 
have had female visitors, 
in the dormitory were 
residing in a single oc­
cupancy situation. 

e. Fffeotiveness of 
the Dormitory Council's 
work thus jfer must be 
characterized as excel­
lent; thef-e have been no 
problems whatsoever with 
regard to compliance 
with ruSes governing fe­
male visitation, and 
dormitory dis cifiine in' 
genejal has decidedly 
improved. « 
DECISION: That the re­
quested change in visit­
ation hours be Approved 
as requested, subject to 
the following stipula­
tions : 

a. The extended visi-' 
tation hours are applic­
able only to the remain­
der of the Spring '72 
Trimester, and the Sum­
mer '72 Trimester. The 
original hours will'* be 
re-established automa­
tically with the begin­
ning of the Fall '72 
Trimester. 

•b. Visitation hours 
may be cancelled or re­
vised at any time, con­
tingent on continue ef­
fectiveness of the Dorm­
itory Council. 

Johh H. Spears 
Dean of Men/Director of 

Housing 

Delta Chi CBIRTEKED 

In 1967 five men 
started the first social 
fraternity at ERAU with 
the objective of estab­
lishing a social atmo­
sphere for its members, 
and a source of service 
for its sG\^r''3,-a-nd com-
munity. Tue^f r aternity, 
named Pi Sigma Phi by^ 
its founding brothers, 
grew through three years 
of J>oth hardships and 
pfOi^erity. During the-
spring of 
ernity ^re than 
doubled its membership 
and^acquirqd «fcts first 
fraternity ^ I^ouse. Pi 
Sigma Phi at this point 
was well the road to 
progress. 

In the* spring'^of ''70, 
the members realized 
that further growth and 
continued successs" would 
come more easily with 
the aide of a well or­
ganized national frater­
nity. At this point,Pi 

Sigma Phi voted unani­
mously to petition the 
Delta Chi National Frat­
ernity for colonization 
under the direction of 
a mother chapter at the 
University of Florida. 
This petition was ac­
cepted as a chapter in 
April of 1970, 
and the new Delta Chi 
Colony set out to ac­
quire the organization 
and strength which would 
be necessary to become 
accepted as,a chapter in 
the Delta Chi Fraternal 
system. For two years 
the colony worked to 
achieve those ideals 
which would assure con­
tinued growth in its 
programs, ,experience, 
membership, and especi­
ally in that unique qua­
lity of brotherhood. 

On March 11, Delta 
,Chi of Embry-Riddle was 
f^prmally recognized as 
thK,^S-tb. chapter of the 
D^ta Chi Fraternity .The 
^martering banquet and 
festivities were held at 
the Carnival-Inrv in Day-
t(^a Beach. The * occa­
sion was well "irepresent-
ed by the faculty and 
adiiiinistration of, ERAU 
hs^w^ll as members and 
guests of the frater-
nity. V 

Congratulations*' and 
best • w'ishe3" for a pro­
sperous Spaipre to the 
brothers," :?hculty advis­
ors, and little sisters 
of Delta Chi of Embry -
Riddle. 

j 

* 

CIRCA 1930 1 
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THERE WAS A TIME WHEN A PINPOINT 
LANDING WAS A PINPOINT LANDING. 
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SPEAKING OUT 
The AVIOTI reserves the right to edit letters- as we ^ee 
fit in aecordanoe with good journatistio "praotioe, AH 
tetters must he signed^ although names witt be withheld 
upon request from the writer. 

THE OPINIONS EXPRESSED IN 
THIS PAPER ARE NOT NECESS-
ARILY THOSE OF THE UNIVER­
SITY OF ALL MEMBERS OF THE 
STUDENT BODY/ NOR DO LET­
TERS APPEARING IN THE 
AVION NECESSARILY REFLECT 
THE OPINION OF THIS NEWS­
PAPER OR ITS STAFF, 

rrne JSG-A. 

We are reaching the 
point where a crisis 
is going to develop if 
we don't obtain several 
students to contribute 
their time and efforts 
to the production of the 
AVION. A large portion 
of the AVION's staff 
will graduate this April 
including the current 
editor of the paper. 
Any person interested in ch 25. 

iF^resident's Ooirner-
beneficial, but in other 
areas we seemed to have 
developed a bottle-neck. 
I would like to receive 
some feed-back from the 
students as to any im­
provement they feel 
should be made on the 
pre-registration proced­
ures . 

We are receiving more 
and more complaints from 
students who violate the 
traffic regulations 
on campus. It would be 
beneficial for each and 
every student to re-
aquaint himself with the} 
parking facilities; and 
I think, with this in 
mind, it will reduce the 
number of traffic tic­
kets . 

I again want to re­
mind all students and 
faculty members of the 
Bar,-B-Que on" Saturday, 

working 
please 
Duden, 

Duden. 
quired 
enced 
order 

for the AVIL^^I 
contact ^-Bob 

and he willlji^aid 
you in getting a poi-i-
tion pn'.the AVION staffi"* 
We definitely need an -
editor to replace Bob 

You are not ̂ e-
to be experi-

in journalism, in 
to • work on • the 

AVION because they have 
a training program in 
which you can learn the 
procedures.. Any help 
will be gre.atly appreci­
ated. * 

As you know, Tuesday 
and Wednesday was the 
registration for the 
summer trimester. A-new 
system was tried and in 
some areas proved to be 

to 
I would like 

see everyone there. 
Our baseball t-eaiti is 

working hard, but they 
could use a l%r^r 
cheerdng section to root 
them on t6 \ it:tory. If 
you g^ a • chance and 
some fre^ time, I would 
like you to • su|>porE our 
baseball team. Please 
attend and root for our 
team. * 

FRANK A. MAYER 
SGA PRESIDENT 
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-  "  — a c t u a l l y  g i v e  t h e  s t u ­

dent a voice in select­
ing said learned men. 
Here at home though, 
these evaluation forms 
clutter some desk. 
Wouldn't it be nice if 
they actually ; were ef­
fective? 

For the first time in 
a,long time, the semest­
er ly Blood Drive fell 
short of two hundred 
pints. The figure col­
lected is far from the 
expected four hundred 
and only reflects on 
the changing attitudes 
and opinions here on 
campus. Sadly enough, 
blood is a much needed 
element in the Volusia 
area. 

The Avion is now in 
the process of winding 
things down for the sum­
mer . We hope everyone 
enj oyed . semesters 
news. The summer :may 
not be quite as bright 
though. Only three of 
the present staff are 
planning on attending 
school through Septem­
ber.This i§»a big chance 
for ^someone with any 
kind of creatl^ye talent 
to stand^p'. You better 
do it now,.or it will Ke 
a loHg lonely week with­
out us. 

The magic little 
wheels go right on 
churning as summer pre-
registration rolls to a 
close. It appears that 
all the multitudes have 
had to suffer through 
the system once again. 
Changes are constantly 
being made^ but do they 
ever seem to work? 

B^ck in the salt 
mines! of the SGA, a . • 
of creative minds is 
rewriting this semester's 
evaluation ^ 
good deal of time and 
effort has already been 
spent rewording and mak­
ing altera^^ions. When 
all is completed and the 
sheets finally dropped 
in front of you, what 
good do they actually 
do? Even the •opinions 
of those on €bp have 
branded#these sheets as 
"dust catchers" for the 
gircular file. Iif any 
liberal - minded school 
the student has every 
right to criticize his 
instructors.Many schools 

ROBERT E. DUDEN 
EDITOR, AVION 

AuJUofJul* 
New & Used 

Stereo Components 

^ GARRARD•KLH-FISHER 
SONY•KENWOOD • DUAL 

CRAIG-MCINTOSH 

Professional Repair 
Facilities-All Makes 

Featuring 4 Chmnel Stereo Units 
for 410010 ̂ nd AUTO 
W« Have the 4 Channel Topes Too! 

OPEN FRI. TIL 9pRi 

612-614 N. Ridgewood 
Daytona Beach 

Phone; 253-2987 

Embry I iddle 

The AYIOH is a 
publication for Embry-
Riddle students partio-
ally financed by the 
Students ' Activity f&Q 
through the Student 
Government Association. 

Articles may be sub­
mitted to the AVION for 
publication by the ad-
ministration 3 'f̂ he 
faculty ̂ and 
student body. The AVION 
deadline is every Mon­
day afternoon at 4 P,M. 
Please mark all items 
AVION, and deposit in 
the basket in 
trailer,the suggestion 
box, or ERAU box 1568. 



LETTEIS 
TO THE AVION 

Dear AVION; 
Jack simply could not 

understand it. He had 
purchased the land, 
built the building, and 
had hired the very best 
of employees. Yet- he 
went bankrupt. Why? 
Because all the parking 
spaces in front of his 
store were reserved for 
his employees; no- cus­
tomer could get near his 
place of business I 

One shopping center 
in the local area (the 
Halifax Shopping Center) 
realizes that the pro­
blem just described act­
ually could occur- and 
the business owners have 
taken steps to prevent 
it. The merchants in 
that cluster of enter­
prises have agreed that 
they and their emplo­
yees will not park in 
preferred spots. These, 
spaces are to be left 
open for customers. It 
boils down to a matter 
of pure economics. To 
sell a product or a ser­
vice, the customer must 
have access to that pro­
duct' or that service. 
Today, this includes his 
automobile. 

-Brntrry-Hiddrre Offeirs 
product today that is not 
only needed, but is de­
sired as well. That pro­
duct is education. The 
staff, the faculty, and 
the administration col­
lectively compris-e the 
entrepreneur. The stu­
dent body is the cus­
tomer. My point is this: 
have you bothered to 
count the empty reserved 
parking spots in the 
academic parking lot? 
Think about it-the next 
time it rains and you 
have to park next to 
Gill Robb in order to 
"buy a product" from 
E-RAU. 
Hurry Cane. 

Dear Avion: 
In the March 17th ed­

ition, you carried an 
anonymous letter from an 
individual who vented 
his spleen on the recent 
primary elections, held 
in the sovereign state 
of Florida. 

In his braVe deiiunci-
ationv he despairs for 
the sanity of the inhab­
itants , political State 
of affairs, then refuses 
to reveal his name, in 
fear of reprisals. 

This individual is 
quite evidently politi­
cally and mentally im­
mature. His dearth of 
mental growth is made 
manifest with his vitup­

erative cascade of 
words. Conspicuous, 
that his education has 
sadly neglected the ac­
quisition of a vocabu­
lary in lieu of a ver­
nacular reminiscent of 
the leftist conspirator­
ial jungle. 

In his political ed­
ification,he will become 
aware that politics is 
a serious business, but 
that in Florida those 
who win or lose, utilize 
their political fortune 
or martyrdom for facet­
ious taunts when the op­
portunity arises. 

Of the presidential 
hopefuls, they are un­
questionable gentlemen 
of intellect and cultur­
al merit. We like some 
more than others, but we 
don't hate one or the 
other because his 
thoughts do not identify 
with our own. Then if 
one day, the least lik­
able of the lot should 
be chosen BY THE PEOPLE 
for our president, he 
will be respected for 
the prestige due his 
high office. If he con­
tinues to displease us, 
within four years we 
will once more have the 
priviledge to approve or 
disapprove,at the ballot 
box. 

From whereever this 
individual hails, it is 
safe to say that w^i have 
more Floridians by 
choice, who abdicated 
the city or state of his 
origin, than there are 
ex - Floridians in his 
home state. 

We are very proud of 
our state; its people; 
their political sagacity 
& an exhalted reverence 
for the constituents of 
Embry - Riddle who were 
unique amongst schools 
of advanced learning for 
advocating the Wallace 
banner. At least it's 
not a red one. 

Wallace Voter 

Dear Avion: 
Concerning your last 

week's letter . about "My 
Boy, George, Wallace": 

T do not agree that 
George is a "racist pig" 
(by the way, that type 
of language kind of 
gives me an idea who 
wrote the letter). 
George Wallace is a good 
politican, no more, no 
less. Central and West­
ern Florida are back-
water, redneck areas 
(I'm a resident of west­
ern Florida); George's 
type of stand on the 
racial^ issues wins 
votes; and George and 
everybody else running 
knew it. 

Granted, it's a shame 
it has to be that way. 

page 3-

50,000 JOBS 

S U M M E R  E M P L O Y M E N T  
C A R E E R  O P P O R T U N I T Y  

P R O G R A M S  

The National Agency Of Student Employment Has Recently 
Completed A Nationwide Research Program Of Jobs Available To 
College Students And Graduates During 1972. Catalogs Which 
Fully Describe These Employment Positions May Be Obtained As 
Pol lows: 

( ) Catalog of Summer and Career Positions Available 
Throughout the United States in Resort Areas, 
National Corporations, and Regional Employment 
Centers. Price $3.00. 

( ) Foreign Job Information Catalog Listing Over 1,000 
Employment Positions Available in Many Foreign 
Countries. Price $3,00, 

( ) SPECIAL: Both of the Above Combined Catalogs With 
A Recommended Job Assignment To Be Selected For 
You. Please State Your Interests. Price $6.00. 

Notional Agency of Student Employment 
Student Services Division 

'l'35 Erkenbrecher 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45220 

ONE 

^DISCOUNT PRICES 10 E-RAU S 

^MACHINE SHOP SERVICE 

« BALANCING 

*BLUm»NTING 

MOST COMPLETE INVENTORIES OF 

* DOMESTIC A FORIEON AUTO PARTS 

«REPLACEMENT PARTS 

*Hl PERFORMANCE PARTS 

VOLUSIA AUTO PARTSll 252-9642 
841 Volusia Ave. Il& mac/Um shop 

ATTENTION AERONAUTICAL 
SCIENCE GRADUATES 

Position: Flight In­
structor, $5 Pvt. & Com 
Instruction; $6 IFR & 
CFI Instruction; $7 
Multi-engine instructor 
Qualifications: CFI-AI 

Largest flight school 
on West Coast. Must be 
personable and willing 
to hustle. Excellent 
opportunities for air­

line employment when 
qualifications for car­
riers are met. We've 
placed over 30 instruct­
ors with major air car­
riers in the last four 
years. 

Send resume, qualif­
ications, and photo to: 
Rose Aviation, Inc., 
3850 W. 120th St., Haw­
thorne, Calif. 90250, 
c/o Rex Rose, president 

but you won't change a 
people's way of thinking 
overnight, unless you 
brainwash them. 

If our mystery writer 
wants to brainwash, then 
he is worse than the 
"good ole • boys" will 
ever be. You call the 
Wallace Movement a "slap 
at freedom". Wallace is 
free to run, and you are 
free to vote for him or 
for someone else - but 
you don't have,the right 
to limit his political 

moves, and above all his 
political views. 

(The law will do as 
much limiting as is nec­
essary. No more, no 
less.) 

To repeat: George is 
one hell of a politican, 
but as a governor he 
was, and is, a lousy 
governor, and it's my 
belief he wouldn't do 
much better as a presi­
dent . -

William M. Sullivan 
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LETTERS 
continued 

Dear Avion: 
I have heard many 

students complain about 
the poor quality of in­
structors ,who are either 
not qualified to teach 
the courses they are 
teaching.or who just 
teach to do justice 
to the students taking 
their courses. 

One of these teachers 
was the subject of an 
article in the March 17, 
1972, Avion. It seems 
"Mr. KP." is too busy 
doing something else to 
teach or advise his stu­
dents . I have heard many 
students complain about 
"Mr. KP." He comes to 
class 5 or 10 minutes 
late and comes only one 
or two and occasionally 
three times per week. He 
sits down and reads sel­
ected phrases from the 
book and leaves ten min­
utes early. This is a 
pretty poor excuse for 
a teacher and "Mr. KP." 
is in my opinion a use­
less teacher. 

"Mr. KP." is only one 
'of many such teachers. 
Another is Mr. UR. who 
is also the talk of many 
disgusted students. Fin­
ally, one of our concern--' 
ed students decided tVic t 
complaint in print may^ 
be more effective than^ 
verbal gripes among stu­
dents . 

I am afraid that even 
these printed charges 
will fall on deaf ears 
just as have many stacks 
of poor critiques which 
are filled out each tri­
mester. New contracts 
are soon to be let for 
many of these teachers 
and this is* the perfect 
time for us to air our 
complaints. 

We should gather 
Cacts about these teach-
rs and submit these 

|:acts in letters to the 
departments heads,deans, 
and Vice President Man-
son. (Do not write Pres­
ident Hunt until he has 
fully recovered). If 
enough of us submit 
these letters, maybe we 
can get some of these 
dead-weight instructors 
removed. I intend to 
write about "Mr. KP.'V 
and I hope many more 
students will follow my 
example. 

Dave Bonifield 
SGA Vice President 

Getting It 
Together 

by John Eaton 

Relating E-RAI real­
istically in terms of 
other colleges, there is 
a basic similaritity 
(that's about it). All 
colleges have their 
drawbacks and discon­
tentments , cowever, in 
most there exists many 
opportunities to tem­
porarily solve these pro­
blems . These compensa­
tions can be obtained 
within the student body 
or through activities. 

As I see it, the most 
important and influenci-? 
al problem of Embry-
Riddle lies within the 
students' differences of 
philosophies. Having 
such a wide difference 
in the kinds of students 
here, all having differ­
ent past experiences 
which reflect from their 
character, it is diff­
icult for any one type 
of personality to fully 
relate to another. As I 
was referring to before, 
college is a means of 
self-development by con­
tact and experience with 
others. These cultural/ 
personality differences 
cause stagmatic and 
-"apathetic conditions for 
the students who express 
the need for chahge on 
campus. 
'•'-I-f.eel, the success of' 
E-RAI within the 
attitudes of the on-cam-r 
pus students because 
they are more directly 
associated and have more 
insight into what the 
school actually offers. 
It seems that approxi­
mately 95% of the resid­
ents "on campus" feel 
uncomfortable within 
the dorm. Some move out 
after their first tri, 
asking themselves why the 
other half of the dorm's 
tenants are still stay-
ingj 

AS Dean Spears ' 
When students 
having to "tolerate a 
school, it's txme to 
"make a choice", and de­
cide whether or not this 
is "your kind of place. 
Many students that 
feel the effects of 
E-RAI are going around 
rationalizing by saying: 

"it could be worse! and 
trying to keep as far a-
way from the school s 
influences as possible. 
Why else does everyone 
live off campus? 

This whole school is 
contradictory to the 
basic philosophies of 
colleges. For me, and 
most others, a college 
not only offers an edu­
cation to obtain a job 
in accordance with a 
student's individual 
ideals^but also develops 
him in such a way that 
will satisfactorily ac­
complish those ideals. 

Why the hell should a 
college's students have 
to walk around feeling 
as though they have to 
tolerate a school! I 
thought there was a large 
amount of benefits to be 
gained from a college; 
what other purpose is 
there?? 

I might sound too 
critical for the Admin­
istration to handle, but 
I think that these 
things (should be solved 
now when E-RAI is still 
in the progressive stage 
if you could call it 
that. When this occurs, 
I'll start . writing 
E-RA"U" and speaking of 
Embry-Riddle proudly, 
not with shame and in­
dignity. 
To Dorm I: 

Those of you who would 
like to get a jam 
session or band together 
and have an outdoor 
dance or concert, please 
stop by and see me in 
room 303. We'll need 
some horn players, har-
monicaists, drummers. 

MURAL? 
by Hank Cothr 

Do to poor partioipation 
this columnist asked to 
have his article of June 
1 st, 1971 reprinted,, ed 

With "Scooter" in ^ 
body case,and Gary grad­
uated, someone has to 
take over the sports 
column, if only tempor­
arily, and report on the 
great victory of the 
Eagles on April 16. They 
shut out the FIT Engin­
eers 5 to 0. 

Coach Anderson and 
the team were at their 
best this season,racking ^ 
up a four win record. 
Losing only the coach 
and pitcher, the team 
looks forward to an even 
better season next year.. 

One of the major pro­
blems faced by the team 
this, year was lack of . 
support by the student 
body (what else is new?). 
To remedy this in the 
future, I am proposing 
in the first senate 
meeting of the summer 
that thirty dollars from 
the SGA activities fund 
be used in the con­
struction of several de­
vices that would allow 
the team to have some 
semblance of support and 
the students won'^t have 
to i«feonrup U Llieli. 
and bull sessions to 
support the school. 

Twenty five dollars 
of the money would go to 
the art class to con-

cont'd page 11 

guritarists, and huge, 
loud amps! This would 
really have a far out 
potential if we could 
get it going. Stop by 
immediately so we can 

.get a couple jams in 
this weekend for aii au­
dition! With a little 
support and effort we 
could get a few kegs 
next weekend. 

SORRENTO DELICATESSEN inc. 
at k-mart plaza 

HOi€ COOKED ITALIAN FOOD THAT WILLI INGLE YOUR TASTE BUDS 
W E  C A R R Y :  
Ham and Swiss 
Ham and American 
Ham and Provolone 
Pickle Loaf 
Salami and Prov. 
Salami 
Salami and Swiss 
Sal. and American 
Dutch Loaf 
Dutch Loaf & Amer. 
Chicken 
Chicken & Amer. 

Meat Ball 
Sausage 
Sausage and M.B. 
Sausage & Peppers 
Egg Plant Parm. 
Prosciutto 
Prosciuttino 
Sorrento Special 
Roast Beef 
Corned Beef 
Pastrami 
Hot Capicollo 

Olive Loaf & Prov. 
Spiced Ham 
Spiced Ham & Swiss 
Spiced Ham & Amer. 
Munster Cheese 
Swiss 
American Cheese 
Mortadella 
Cooked Sal. and Amer, 
Cooked Sal. and Prov. 
Turkey 

PLUS MUCH MORE! 

we are looking forward to serving you 



SHOVELING IN 
by Mike Sullivan 

It has come to my 
attention that a certain 
columnist seems to pre­
fer the "finer places" 
in and around town (few 
as there are). This is 
a laudable habit,but the 
pecuniary capabilities 
of the majority are much 
less than, and not ex­
actly equal to, his 
standards. 

On that note let me 
propose a companion col­
umn, for those whose re­
quirements are low-cost 
food, not fine cuisine. 
Having attended my share 
of gala affairs de la 
spoon of grease, I feel 
qualified to expound u-
pon the subject,at least 
for a little bit. 

First of all: Sands. 
The machines and the 
"hole-in-the-wall", are 
good for a quick snack, 
but you get a bit of 
what is "gar-un-teed" to 
be edible food, and 
Sands gets a bit of your 
wallet - a few cents 
more than is necessary, 
in my opinion. The stu­
dents at Stetson Univer­
sity pay about three to 
five cents less than we 
do for similar items,and 
it's my belief that the 
average Stetson student 
has" more "long green" 
than you average Riddle-
Kiddles. But suffice it 
to say that Sands Co. 
answers a need,and there 
is some variety. Where 
would we be without 
Sands? 

Another spot well 
known to a good number 
of aviation freaks is 
Lester's on Highway 92. 
Their food is low 
priced, the service is 
reasonably quick and 
only once in a great 
while will you see visi­
ble grease. The wait­
resses will be glad to 
give a cleaner item,how­
ever. The pricfes are 
reasonable - and : their 
breakfast menu is the 
most acceptable of the 
meals. I usually order 
nothing else but break­
fast when I'm there. Oh 
yes, the coffee. Watch 
those Texas-sized cups, 
they have- Rhode Island 
sized handles. 

You can ask for, and 
receive carefully, a 
smaller cup (normal 
size) if you so desire. 

Refills of coffee are 
available at no extra 
cost, and it only tastes 
a little like the Army's 
chickory blend. The on­
ly time it really seems 
to get crowded is be­
tween 2 AM and 3 AM,when 

the town drunks leave 
all the closing night 
spots. 

Just down the street 
and on the opposite side 
is Hancock's Grill, a 
little smaller and a few 
cents cheaper, with 
cleaner utensils and 
better food. The only 
disadvantage is the at­
mosphere, which is what 
I prefer to call "true 
down - home southern". 
(Yankees might term it 
"redneck"). If you can 
hack continuous (and I 
mean continuous) country 
and western music, I de­
finitely recommend Han­
cock's over Lester's. I 
have never encountered 
any problems, but I get 
the feeling that some 
with slightly extra-long 
hair might be referred 
to as "miss". Again, 
this is conjecture, I've 
never seen it happen 
there, but then I've 
never seen long hair on 
anyone but females in 
Hancock's. (Someone with 
long hair may want to 
try it out -let me know-
I'll retract my put-down 
if I'm wrong.) 

Chin's Chinese Food 
has been referred to be­
fore in "Dining Out", 
with ambivalent react­
ions. I've only been 
there once, and the food 

was very good and the 
price was right. Ser-^ 
vice was excellent for a 
cafete/-ia setting, but 
I'll freely admit that I 
am easy to please. I 
personally came away 
with the impression that 
the waitresses couldn't 
do enough for their cus­
tomers. (Barbour's opin­
ions be damned.) Check 
the ad in the AVION for 
the address. If you want 
good Chinese food , it's 
a great place. 

Well, that's about it 
for this week. I haven't 
had a steak in a month 
or so; you can expect my 
opinions on a local 
steak shack or two de­
pending on whether or 
not my wallet can stand 
it. Also, a few tips on 
what and where to buy if 
you dig your own cook­
ing - it's cheaper. 

See you at the hog 
trough. 

G U I D A N C E  
Jeffrey Ledewitz, 

Director, Counseling and 
Guidance, is initiating 
some new procedures for 
Orientation. Students 
have indicated an inter­
est in these procedures 
in the past,and he would 
like to give those in­
terested students an op­
portunity to contriitiute 
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DINING 
OUT 

by 

Steve Barbour 

This week the AVIOTI^s 
food editor was inoapa-
oitated. White staying 
home snug in his bed^ he 
was forced to eat his 
wife's cooking. The re­
sulting case of"trots"he 
got from this experience 
will prompt him to "eat 
out' more often, Next 
week he'll be back with 
another critique, 

their suggestions and 
comments. Hopefully, 
with some beneficial 
ideas and some new ino-
vations, an Orientation 
program can be set up 
which will better ac­
quaint new students with 
Embry-Riddle and all it 
has to offer. 

Please send your sug­
gestions and ideas to 
Mr. Ledewitz, or call 
him at extension 44. His 
office is located in the 
Administration building 
across from Placement,so 
feel free to drop in any 
time with your pro­
posals . 

Honda City 
M K T S  A C C E S S O K H S S T '  K E P A I R S  

SPECIAL DISCOUNT TO STUDENTS 

% 
OPEN 9 TILL 5:30 

825 Bailough Road 
Largest Selection Of Accessories And 

Parts In The Area CALL 255-6991 

WILKINSON 
A V I A T I O N ,  I N C ,  

NEW SMYRNA BEACH AIRPORT 
PHONE 428-6061 

FLY OUR CHEROKEE IBOC" IFR & TRANSPONDER EQUIPPED 

AS LOW AS $13HR, 

GET SHARP:FLY A TAILWHEEL A/C 

FLY AT NEW SMYRNA BEACH AND AVOID TRAFFIC DELAYS 

TWIN ENGINE; APACHE AS LOW AS $29HR. 

LET'S GO FLYING! 

RENTALS: LOW CLUB RATES 

AERONCA CHAMPS CHEROKEE 160 

CESSNA 150 APACHE 

PIPER COLT 

NO MINIMUM CHECKOUT TIME 

NITE AND BAHAMAS FLIGHTS OK 

OWNED AND OPERATED BY EMBRY-RIDDLE ALUMNI 
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Got a hang-up? Don't 
hnow whtoh way you've 
go-ing^ or wh-ich way to 
turn? Let Grover^ the 
new AVION psyohotogtst 
help you with any pro­
blems you might have. 
Just drop him a letter^ 
inoare of the AVION^ 
Box 1568 here at school 
and you're worries are 
over. 

Dear Grover, 
I don't mean 

personal, but 
please.,.how 
feel to have 
and a tail? 

Curious 

to get 
tell me 
does it 
whiskers 

ROTC TESTS 
Interested Embry-Rid-

dle students are in­
vited to take Air Force 
ROTC Officer Qualifica­
tion Tests to be held at 
the University of Flor­
ida in Gainesville on 
Saturday, April 8, 1972. 
.The tests will begin 
promptly at 9:00 AM in 
Room 208 of Van Fleet 
Hall on the University 
campus. No prior notiff 
ication of your inten­
tions is necessary. 
Similar tests have al­
ready been given twice 
on the E-RAU campus. If 
you missed these tests 
and still want to become 

ATTENTION AVIATION 
MANAGEMENT GRADUATES 

Position: Chief Pilot/ 
Flight instructor,start­
ing salary $600 per mo. 
Qualifs: CFI-AI, total 
time 1000+ 

Salary increases ana 
fringe benefits compen­
sate with effort put 
forth. Excellent manage­
ment potential for right 
person desiring perman­
ent position. Must be 
personable and capable 
of exercising duties and 
responsibilities of 
chief pilot^^___Salar^^ 
qualified for summer 
camp, this scheduled test 
at Gainesville will help 
you fulfill your goals. 

$1000+ after two years. 
Send resume, qualify., 

cations, and photo to" 
Rose Aviation, Inc.,3350 
W. 120th S t ., Hawthorne 
Calif. 90250, c/o 
Rose, President. 

a I •Si' 

'THI/ \( DOCTOR ROGER/ IN THE LAb 
HELPII' 
S- MICH. 

Dear Curious^ 
Honestly speaking I 

feel no unusual addity 
concerning any appear­
ance. I'm sure you are 
quite aware that whisk­
ers are quite fashion­
able now and^ further^ I 
can't think of anyone 
who doesn't engoy a lit­
tle tail. 
Dear Grover, 

I am writing to say 
that I am really sur­
prised at Embry-Riddle, 
students. The other day^ 
I visited the Student. Hi 
Center. You -wouldr,/1 
believe the looks I rl^-
ceived. Some guy just 
seemed to be staring my 
clothes off. Haven't 
they ever seen a girl 
before? 

Sara Bush 

Dear Sara^ 
-You are obviously on 

an ego trip^ sweetheart. 
I was there myself when 
you came in and I can 
honestly say you were 
hardly noticed. In a 
town like Day tona^ Eiddle 
guys don't worry about 
one chick. 
P.S. You should do some­
thing about that mole on 
your left knee. 

Dear Grover, 
Though I have sworn 

my very soul to a fan­
tastic girl, she refuses 
to believe I really love 
her. What can I do to 
prove my sincerity? 

In Love 
Dear In Love, 

If you are quite sure 
this is the gi^l 
you, I recommend having 
her full name tatooed 
on some private, but 
important^ part of your 
anatomy. No could 
disbelieve such a testi­
mony. If you feel this 
is too much, tatoo her 
name on your notebook, 
I hope she has a short 
name. 
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TENNIS 
The tennis team has 

met with hard luck^ Ed 
Goff broke three bones 
in his right hand. Tony 
Akabogu has left the 
team. We hope that Mr. 
Goff can return for the 
last few matches. 

We suffered three de­
feats,but expect to come 
back. In coming matches 
we believe we can defeat 
St. Leo,but Florida Tech 
is one of the strongest 
teams we play. We can 
give Florida Institute 
of Technology a bad time 
while our matches with 
both Florida JC and Sem­
inole will be close one^ 
we expect to win. 

In our losses the 
team has played well. We 
met teams that were just 
better than we were. 

We play some teams 
that offer scholarships 
for tennis. These teams 
are practically never 
beaten by a school th^ 

? oacnnbt offer sch^blor-
ships. Why schedule 
them? First, they are 
close, and we haven't 
the money to travel far; 
second, by playing peo­
ple who are several 
notches better than we 
are^ we improve our own 
play. 

BASEBALL 
by Coach Brown 

On March 9, ERAU got 
on the winning track by 
splitting a double-head­
er with DBCC,losing 3-0, 
and then taking the 
night - cap, 2-0, behind 
the strong two hit per­
formance of Bill 
Wurster. The big left­
hander fanned while 
coasting to his first 
win of the season. 

On Saturday, March 9, 
the team journeyed to 
Melbourne, to play FIT. 
After dropping a close 
first game (3-2), the 
second game saw Riddle 
on top with 4-2, until 
the last of the fifth, 
when FIT scored two runs 
to make the score 4 all. 
The game remained dead­
locked through the 7th 
inning, when the umpires 
called the game. 

Opening up the home 
stand was Central Fla., 
on the 14th. Again, the 
best Riddle could do was 

split,dropping the first 
9-1 and taking the sec­
ond winning pitcher with 
late game support from 
Greenwood. 

On Saturday, March 
18,we again played DBCC. 
Ray Belcher had the nod 
for the opening game and 
came through with a mas­
terful two hit perfor­
mance. Gary Haupt's 
single drove in the only 
run of the game, as DBCC 
never really threatened 
until the last inning. 
The threat was stopped 
when a fly ball to left 
field was caught by 
Steve Simonron, on a 
hard running catch, of a 
possible Texas leauger. 
J^iddle was not so fortu­
nate in the record game, 
dropping it, 13-1. 

Currently, Riddle's 
record stands at 3-9-1. 
Riddle's defense has 
been largely responsible 

for the recent losses. 
It has been encouraging, 
however, to see the hit­
ting and pitching come 
alive in the last few 
ball games. 

Riddle's next home 
games will be a double 
header on Saturday,March 
25, then Tuesday, March 
28 and Friday, March 31. 
After the close battles 
that we had at Melbourne 
with FIT, this return 
match on Saturday should 
indeed produce two fine 
games. The team feels 
bad at not coming away 
with two victories and 
is anxious for—^gme re­
venge. Probably ^af^tAng 
pitches for the 1:30" 
conte^ts^ be ace 
right-hander Ray Belcher 
and lefty Bill Wur;̂  

See you at^J^i^' games . 
Free beer at the next 
game? 

SOFTBALL 
by Mike Hoyle 

Last Sunday's games 
started off with the Old 
Timers vs Alpha Rho 
Omega. These two teams 
were equally inatched in 
the league standings. 
Although in the 4th inn­
ing it looked like Alpha 
Rho Omega was the better 
team the Old-timers came 
to life in the fifth and 
6th innings and rallied 
to a 13 to 2 victory. 

The second game was 
played between the Vets 
and Sigma Phi. The Vets 
had no trouble rolling 
over Sigma Phi by a 
score of 17 to 8. 

The third game was a 
real battle between the 
Broken Bats and AHP Na­
tional. Both teams had 
promised to beat the 
pants of the other. 
The game looked like it 
might go in to over time 
until the fourth inning 
when AHP National scored 
it's first run. The 
game again went without 
any additional score un­
til the bottom of the 
6th inning and the 
"Broken Bats scored two 

runs. fSe" game enae 
with the score of 2 to L 
These two teams put on 
the best performance of 
the year. It is more 
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ALSO DISCOUNT 
HOUSE PRICES ON: 

Formula I Racing Tires 
Micky Thompson Tires 
E. T. Mags 
Deico Air Shocks 
Remington Tires 
Pos-A-Traction Tires 
Zenith Tires 
Monarch Tires 
Imported Tires 

WE GOT 'EM! 
GRAND PRIX.AND ROAD HUGGER 
14"-"60" SERIES RAISED WHITE LETTERS 

POLYESTER & GLASS 

******60 SERIES BELTEDiHHHHki 
' ; E-60-15 $30.95* F-60-14 $31.95* 1-60-14 $37.95* ' " 
J, F-60-15 $31.95* G-60-14 $32.95* J-60-15 $35.95* 
|. 6-60-15 $33.95* J-60-14 $35.95* 1-60-15 $37.95* J, 
I . * Plui tain, Mch in Mt> o< four - Add $1 mch if Ini than tour.) • 
4- NO TRADE IN REQUIRED 3 -
A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A  

STEVENS TIRE WAREHOUSE fuu..! 
101 AAAIN ST. (Beachside) Phone 255-2581 

FINE FOOD 
2116 5. ATLANTIC AVE. (A1 A) 

Daytona Beach Shores 255-3395 

INTRODUCING 
THE LATEST IN CASUAL GOURMET DINING 

The Chinese-American Buffet 
- MENU CHANGED DAILY -

Served 4 P.M. to 9 P.M. ——— Per Person *2 
ALL YOU CAN EAT - including beverage.... 

SERVED DAILY 
Egg Rolls. Soup, Salads, Vegetables, Rolls, Beverages, 
HOesserts. DAILY ENTREES LISTED BELOW: 

CHINESE 
SATUeOAT 

SOTU CHICKEN (littrodiKint) 
Heiit Fried Rice 
Shrimp Iff Foo Towttg 
Sub Cum Beef Chow Meiti 

HELEN WANG 
Your Friendly 

Hostess 

50 

Chow Gai Ding 
Roost Pork Fried Rice 
Pepper Steak/Tomoteis 
Sweet A Sour Pork 

Chickee Fried Rice 
Pepper Steek/Onions 
Steeet A Seer Spereribs 
Roesl Porh Chop Seer 

Sub Gum Chicken-Fried Rice 
Cher Shite Ding 
Swe.t A Sour Shrimp 
Chicken Egg Foo Young 

BWMOAT. 

AMERICAN 
Corned Beef A 

Cebbege 
Fried Fish 

Fried Chicken 

Beked Sugar-Cured Hem 

Fried Fish 
Fritd Chicken 

Roast Beef 
Fried Fish 

Fried Chicken 

Roost Chicken A Dressing 
Pried Fish 

Children 
under 12...SI.75 

OPEN 7 A.M. 
Breakfast Served 
7 A.M. to 11 A.M. 

Bei^ie The mm, C««h 

The Ideal Spot 
For Family DiningI 

2116 SOUTH ATLANTIC AVENUE - A1A -

MONDAY 

Roost Pork Fried Rice 
Sub Gum Chicken Chow Meiti 
Sweet A Sour Chicken 
$99 Poo Young 

Roost Loin of Pork 

Pried Fish 
Pried Chicken 

Beef Chew Mein 
Hem Fried Rice 
Sweet A Sour Chicken 
Shrimp with Lobster Souce 

Shrimp Chop Seey 
Shrimp Chew Mein 
Reest Porh Pried Rice 
Shrimp E99 Fee TetMg 
Sweet A Soor Pork 

nmasDAT 
CelPs liyer A Onions 

Fried Fish 
Fried Chicken 

Fried Shrimp 
Fried Fish 

Fried Chicken 
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WHAT TO DO ON 

WEEKEND 
Dave Mc Gloon 

Are you tired of do­
ing the same old thing 
each weekend? Would you 
like to take your date 
somewhere other than the 
^downtown movie? If the 
answers to these quest­
ions are yes,let me make 
a suggestion. Enter a 
road rally. The immedi­
ate reactions I receive 
from most people is "I 
don't own a sports car" 
or "I don't even have a : 
car". First, you don't 
need a sports car. Any 
car will do.In the first 
rally I entered^ a Datsun 
pick-up truck took first 
place. If you don't own 
a car, find someone who 
does. When the driver 
is concentrating on 
driving^it is necessary 
to have a navigator to 
interpret directions or 
clues and to inform the 
driver of his route. He 
will also look for check 
points. 

There are many types 
of sport rallies, each 
requiring a different a-
mount of skill. There is 
the fun rally or gimmick 
rally. All that you must 
do to win on a fun rally 
is complete the course/' 
—~ Genrtsj.. XOU. • WVJVAJLVJ.!# 

gxven to you In tne dir-^ 
ections. These rallies 
usually have 10-15 check 
points, depending on the 
length of the course. A 
check point is nothing 
more than a sign driven 
into the ground off the 
side of the road, with 
information printed on 
it. When you spot a 
check point-, you must 
stop the car, run out, 
copy down the informa­
tion and leave as quick 
as you can. These check 
points are usually the 
determining factors in 
the rally. You must have 
more check points and a 
better time than anyone 
else to win. 

Another type of rally 
requiring a bit more 
skill, is a TSD rally:TSD 
meaning Time Speed Dis­
tance. To win you must 
complete a course within 
a certain time. Points 
are subtracted for being 
behind or ahead of a 
"perfect time" which is 
computed prior to the 
start of the rally.While 
most people consider 
this type of rally more 
difficult,I believe ERAU 
students,especially pi­
lots who work these time 
distance problems every 
day, wouldn't have much 
trouble picking it up. 

Then,briefly there is 
the Hound and Hare 

rally. In this type of 
rally, you are not given 
any directions. Your 
only clues are lime bags 
that have been broken on 
the side of the road. If 
you're driving along and 
see a bag broken at an 
intersection you must 
make a decision. Should 
I turn? If yes, which 
way? If you turn the 
right direction, there 
will be another lime bag 
broken on the side of 
the road within 2/10's 
of a mile of the turn.If 
you're driving along and 
see no bag,you have made 
a wrong turn. You must 
go back and try again. 
All the time you are 
doing this you and your 
navigator must be look­
ing out for checkpoints, 
which again is the de-
terming factor in win­
ning. It is really quite 
a sight to see 20 - 30 
cars all lost, trying to 
find the right road to 
take. 

Rallies may be any 
one of these or a com­
bination of several. For 
example: March 31, the 
Daytona Beach Sports Car 
Club is sponsoring a 
Good Friday Fun Rally. 
The beginning of the 
rally will be a short 
Hare-Hound_._to find your 
directi^ons. Once you 
.-Receive your directions, 
vou will be expected to 
maintain speed limits 
^iven you on the direc-
11 up check 
points along the route. 
As is customary with 
most rallies, there is 
a free party at the fin­
ish. Everyone has a great 
time, win or lose, 
$3.00 a car, it's also 
cheap. And it's also 
something different to 
do on the weekend. 

If you plan on enter­
ing this rally this com­
ing Friday, the 31st,re­
gister early, as we ex­
pect a large crowd. Reg­
istration begins 6 PM at 
the Academic complex. 
Drivers meeting is at 
7:15 PM,and we hope to 
have the first car off 
around 7:30 PM. The en­
tire course will be 80-
90 miles long. All you 
need are maps, flash 
light,pencils and paper, 
clip board, and luck. 

Trophies and dash 
plaques will be awarded 
tor 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 
4th place. If you have 
any questions, call Dave 
252-2339 anytime. Other­
wise, see you the night 
of the 31st, and good 
luck. 

Is there any truth to the 
rumor that the students 
are marching on the Ad­
min Building next Fri. 
to protest Registration. 

ERAU- VWA 
by Susan MacKay 
Our last meeting 

marked the beginning of 
the new term of our 
club. • Officers were 
nominated and elected. 
They are the following: 
Lisa Wolff, President; 
Betty Zwink, Vice Pre­
sident; Susan MacKay, 
Secretary; Maria Barresi 
Treasurerf and Linda 
Negri, Historian. 

We also decided on 
having a Tupperware 
party for our club. The 
party will be held March 
28th at 7:30 PM at the 
Embry-> Riddle student 
center. This will be a 
meeting night. Everyone 
come and bring your 
friends! We can sell 
Tupperware before the 
party to be totaled in 
with the party orders. 
Tupperware is offering a 
$25 prize for the girl 
who sells the most for 
the party. Already, Dee 
Saxtbn is way ahead with 
her sales! Anyone who 
sells $25 or more will 
receive a prize of the 
"Tablemates", which are 
salt and pepper shakers. 
There will be other 
prizes at the party too! 
April 16th is the deliv­
ery date for our orders, 
which just happens to bd 
our first meeting date 
for Aorill If vou have 
questions or need cata­
logues and order forms, 
please contact Jill 
Ritter at 767-9667. A-
gain, bring your friends 
along March 28th; it 
will be a lot of fun 
plus there are a number 
of new items that Tup­
perware has put out. 

A new list of our 
members is being print­
ed, so you will be able 
to be up to date with 
us 1 

We surely enjoyed the 
Vet's Association's 

V E T S  
ASSOCIATION 

itx Mil Mnw IIICN riMiii iiti) 

The Vet's Assoc. 
dinner dance at the Club 
Morroco last Friday 
night was a smashing 
success. A number of 
noteable members turned 
up, including Dean 
Spears and Dean Mans­
field who were both a-
warded life membership 
cards. Even Frank Mayer^ 
our SGA President was in 
attendance which accord­
ing to one of Mr. Mayers 
aides was true to form 
because Frank never 
missed a function when 
food is involved. Any­
way, the food was good, 
the music was fun, a lot 
of door prizes were 
given away and everyone 
in general had a grand 
old time. 

Here's one for the 
complaint department, 
did you know that the 
administration has 
scheduled the start of 
final exams right be­
tween the Vet's Assoc. 
BBQ, the Senior party, 
and.the big SGA dance! 

That's it for this 
time, remember to plan 
for our BBQ on April 8. 
There will by some 
pleasant surprises in 
store. 

Dinner-Dance last Satur­
day night! The food was 
delicious and the show 
was great!I Thanks for 
a wonderful evening, 
guys! We're really 
looking forward to the 
beach party coming up. 

HAVE YOU CONSIDERED THE ARMY ROTC 2-YEAR PROGRAM?? 
This programi affords the junior college graduate 
an opportunity to earn a commission as an Army 
Officer upon graduation from a four year college. 
To make a good thing better, you receive $100 per 
month as well as a draft deferment while in the 
program. Those who are interested are also elig-
able to participate in the ROTC flight training 
during their senior year. You might also want to 
investigate the possibility of a two-year scholar­
ship which would pay all expenses except room and 
board. 
ROTC trains you for leadership in civilian occu­
pations as well as military. Be among the best!I 
GO ARMY ROTC! For further info, mail this ad to; 

Third U.S. Army ROTC Instructor Group 
Stetson University 
DeLand, Florida 32720 

NAME 

STREET ADDRESS, 

CITY STATE ZIP 

STEP INTO YOUR FUTURE WITH THE ARMT ROTC TWO YEAR PROGRAM 
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Xikely they will 
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So good 
to teams. 

•%y,e last and most un-
cted victory was 

' Sigvaa Chi upset the 
"h®" undefeated team in 
Se les^"®' stote at 
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:• has something else 

thei^ sleeve for 
^Lr-e future opponents. 
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iait and see. 

end of the game was 
10. Maybe Sigma 
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p National 
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d-timers 
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W-L 
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3-1 
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2 - 2  
1-3 
1-3 
0-4 

INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS 
ASSOCIATION 
In the past month a 

new club has been formed 
on campus: The Inter­
national Students Assoc­
iation. The main goals 
set forth by the club 
are to help foreign stu­
dents in academic areas 
as well as to promote, 
good will among people. 
Membership is not limit-

_ed to ERAU 
extended to other 
schools as well. 

Many social activit­
ies are planned for the 
days to come and , among 
them are: a trip to Cape 
Kennedy on April 1, fol­
lowed by a party, a car­
nival, parties and many 

-more. But we need YOUR 
support. How can we help 
you if you are not sup­
porting us? We need more 
members to make our 
goals come true. 

Information concern­
ing the club can be fur­
nished through our ad­
vertising media (bulle­
tins, posters, etc.) or 
contacting either Alex 
Rodrigues, ERAU Box 2586 
or Anne Irving ERAU Box 
657. 

Joseph Stein 

PLACEMENT 
OFFICE 

Employinent opportun­
ities for graduates are 
as follows: Flight In­
structor positions in 
Florida, California and 
New York State; Chief 
Pilot with management 
degree or experience in 
California; Draftsman in 
New Smyrna Beach area 
and Helicopter Mechanic 

in North Carolina. 
Career Day, March 31, 

will be in the Academic 
Complex in rooms 108-
110 from 10:00 AM to 
noon and then from 1:00 
to 4:00 PM. For those 
students who wish to be 
present at 10:00 AM,the 
representatives will be 
introduced and they will 
each present a little 
company information at 
that time. 
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Basically, the rest 

of the time will be de­
voted to informal group 
sessions. I would sug­
gest that you have sev­
eral resumes with you. 

Dr. Sain has excused 
seniors to attend Career 
Day sessions from 10:00 
to noon and from 1:00 to 
4:00 as required, to 
talk with representa­
tives . 

a,»-T yO(/ if" 

Is there any truth to the 
rumor that the students 
^re marching on the Ad-
^in Building next Thur. 
to protest K.P. and U.R. 

YOU FILL UP WITH GAS BEFORE THE 
FLIGHT,  RIGHT ?  

FILL UP YOUR STOMACH WITH 
GREAT FOOD TOO !!!! 

. - AT THE 

AIRPORT 
RESTAURANT 

A N D  

Two eggs (fried or scrambled) . 67<: 
Potatoes or grits, toast and coffee 
Hot cakes w/ syrup and coffee.... 60<: 
Add 35<: for bacon 
Add 45<: for ham or sausage 

LUNCHEON SPECIAL 
Hamburger 60<: Cheeseburger 70<i: 

with small coke or coffee 
Add 10<: for lettuce and tomato 
Add 25<: for french fries! 
Hot luncheon special of the day $1.25 
with small coke or coffee 
Bowl of soup and chicken salad, egg salad, 
or tuna salad sandwich 96<: 
With small coke or coffee 
Add 10<: for tomatoes 
Add 25<? for french fries 

WATCH FOR THE OPENING OF 
THE NEW EMERY RIDDLE BAR 

THE EAGLE NFRT^^ 

If you feel like this guy looks after the 
flight, refresh yourself at our Lounge. 
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Sigma Phi Oe/fo Alpha Rho Omaga Sigma Chi 
Another week has 

drawn to a close. We. 
find most of the 
brothers coming out of 
their mid-semester slump 
and walking straight in­
to the bar room, where 
we just installed a new 
pinball machine. 

This past week, we 
had the honor of housing 
of few extra brothers of 
Sigma Phi Delta. Three 
members of Kappa Chapter 
from Tri-State College 
in Angola, Indiana came 
down to enjoy the weath­
er , and their spring 
break. 

They were disappoint­
ed as to the final score 
of our baseball game on 
Sunday. Although we were 
plagued by the lack of 
players, everyone played 
a good game. It seems 

The meeting of March 
13 was a short business 
meeting. Kenneth Bursaw 
was appointed as the new 
application evaluator. 

Anyone interested in 
going on the trip to At-
lanta/ contact Jim Baer-
wolf. Box 532 by 1 PM 
Friday, March 24 (sooner 
if possible). 

Members are urged to 
support their Softball 
team on the weekends. 
Practice is every Satur­
day morning at 9:00 and 
the games are Sundays at 
9 AM, but show up by 
8:30. 

Persons interested in 
joining Alpha Rho Omega 
contact Ron Carter, Box 
904. 

Delta Chi 
the more beer the "Vets" once again the Blood 
drank, the more it af — Drive has come and gone 
fected our playing. and if you didn't give a 

The pledge class is pint, it's a shame; that 
moving right along in could be the one pint 
anticipation of ^ their that you may need some 
initiation in April, Al- day and^wofiH:"get, 
though they have been ^ Saturday afternoon we 
rather quiet these las^,/*- g picnic at Tomoka 

are expecting a 
excitement in the near 
future. 

That about raps it up 
in the Engineering De­
partment . See everyone 
tomorrow at the BBQ. 

Lambda Chi Alpha 

"While it is true 
that fraternities have 
rid their programs, for 
the most part, of physi­
cal hazing, there remain 
in most programs strong 
elements of separation 
betweeen actives and 
pledges, with sharp dis 
tinctions between these 
two classes of member­
ship." 

We feel that this 
"separation" is the key 
to disunity in the Greek 
system. How can any man 
feel truly a brother if 
for six weeks or longer 
he,is treated and ex­
pected to act as a minor 
"pledge", then all at 
once he's a full-fledged 
brother? The hypocrisy 
involved hinders rather 
than helps the develop­
ment of the fraternity 
and the brotherhood. 
Harping on this point is 
one sure way of realiz­
ing its significance. 

See you all at the 
BBQ tomorrow. 

J " a. ijcdU UiJ-ux 
dog and 

^A on was 
followed"'*''''"*̂ "-everyone 
pairing up in canoes and 
splashing each other a 
bit and generally having 
a good timd. That even­
ing . a chartering cele­
bration party was held 
and it was the biggest 
and one of the best we 
have had. We were hon­
ored by having Delta Chi 
chapters from Ohio 
State, Cornell, and Val-
dosta, among several 
others represented 
there. Twebve fifths of 
vodka (transformed into 
"Lime Slime") and' four 
cases of beer were pol^ 
ished off, which gives 
you an idea of the a-
mount of people there, 
whewlI 

All the partying 
seemed to affect our 
Softball playing ability 
Sunday as we lost our 
first one to a sharp 
Sigma Chi. We almost 
pulled it out in the 
last inning with a bases 
loaded rally/ but we fell 
short by 2 in a rain-
soaked exciting game. 

WANTED: clean air 
See ya next week. 

Last Friday night Eta 
Iota held its first an-
iversary party at Vulcan 
Village. The evening 
began with cocktails. At 
8 dinner was served by 
Twilight' Caterers. We 
had a choice of Steam-
Boat Round or HamI What 
a meal;it sure was good, 
Embry-Riddle was repre­
sented by President Hunt^ 
Dean Spears, and John 
Danforth and his wife. 
Four Sigma Chi alumni 
also attended. 

Sunday night was an­
nual election of off­
icers . Mark Rogers be­
came Consul; Jim Furman, 
Pro Consuls Roger Moody, 
Chuck Boivin, Bob But-
terworth. Bob Sween, Hob 
Morgan, and Terry Gard­
ner were also elected to 
officerships. Congratu­
lations Brothers. It 
looks like Eta Iota is 
in for a great year I 

Last week's ball game 
turned into victory 
over Delta Chi- a great 
game with lots of 
spirit from both teams. 
Now let^s carry that 

opx̂ xû '̂ 'uh cnrdû  ~the 
season men. 

Our pledges are 
doing fine thanks to 
Brother Patterson. All 
23 went through their 
first lineup a week 
ago. We hop^ they con­
tinue to progress, even 
past the end of the 
pledge period. 

This Friday is an-r 
other theme party at the 
house. This one is the 
"Pre 1960 Era". Come on 
let's see all you Eta 
Iota Sigs there 1 

Happiness is getting a 
letter from the Internal 
Revenue saying you made a 
mistake and they are send­
ing you a refund. 

HUWMySfMIQNG hrFNIRik 

Got a Hang-up? Need, 
someone to talk to? Call 
Hot-Line - 255-1931. 

'nw QIE5T1DN 4 SOJ VE BT "PRETTV 
/VULE CR FeVlAlE BE aJFFP&vJTl 

AiMS/Af?. MK'*-

Alpha Eta Rho 
Some said that it 

couldn't be done, but we 
seem to be proving them 
wrong. At the beginning 
of the semester, some 
people thought that a 
fraternity without a 
house and parties could 
not survive for long. 
Well, here we are close 
to the end of the tri­
mester, and we intend to 
be around for a long 
time. 

So far six associate 
members have contributed 
alot of themselves to 
Alpha Eta Rho. They in­
clude Bill Bolten, Ron 
Murphy, Ben* Suyden, Ted 
Orkin, and Lee Tate.They 
have shown more than 
enough interest and en­
thusiasm in the profess­
ional activities we 
adhere to return them 
the social. Our initia­
tion banquet is coming 
up April 1st and from 
the looks of things,they 
all should be there. 

This semester. Alpha 
Eta Rho has been trying 
to get established in 
the role of aviation in 

. s o far 
we've been pretty suc­
cessful as far as the 
cooperation we've gotten 
from everyone that we've 
met. 

Right now the members 
are - working at the 
county's airport, taking 
survey s and inventories 
for the county planning 
board. This project is 
fundamental to the 
Master Plan of the 
county airports. It 
gives the planning board 
some information as to 
how much the airports 
have grown and how much 
they will grow in the 
future. 

Another project is to 
work at the airports to 
better the appearances. 
This includes anything 
from painting signs and 
buildings to repairing 
fences and cutting 
grass. 

Well, so much for 
now, and our thanks go 
out to'' everyone who 
took part in the blood 
drive. It may not have 
been as big as past 

. blood drives, but it 
^ was just as successful. 

For Sale-Portable stereo 
$35, .with AM/FM radio 
Chas Shank, Apt A-10. 



^-1 cont. 
^ a twenty by 

. ^oot mural bear-
likeness of 1600 

students. 
remaining five 

^ would go to the 

one 

doll^®^gual Department 
^""^^buving for the following: 
to r® , J. the team each 

took the field, 
hit, or got an out 

^°\t.e opposing team a 
^rding of Dr. Yakel, recording^. 

play-

ofpach time the opposing 
took the field or 

IIZ to bat, a recording 
Ta Muncie, Indiana Hog 

CalliD? contest would be--. 

P^^The'potential uses of 
this mural are unlimit-
pd In addition,to base-
hall games, it could be 
Led at all other sport-
ina events, graduations, 
arLnd breaking ceremon­
ies SGA meetings, and 
maybe even BBQ's and 
dances (think of the 
noney that would be 
saved) . . . i. i_ • The administration 
would find this mural 
very nice to live with. 
In accordance with pre­
sent school regulations, 
all those painted people 
would have to wear 
socks The mural would 
never ask to wear sand­
als without socks. The 
faculty would also bene­
fit. The mural would not 
be called on to give 
blood, nor would it de­
mand forced entries into 
overcrowded classes. 
And it wouldn't circu­
late "stupid petitions" 
asking to exempt A stu­
dents from finals. 

Yes, this mural would 
fit right in here at 
Embry-Riddle. It doesn't 
think, it doesn't act, 
it doesn't complain. As 
a matter of fact, it is 
perfect except for one 
small drawback - it 
doesn't pay, either. 

Clothes qaarters! 
UNISEX BOUTltWHSi 

featuring 

Fadmn Jeans. 
Skinny Rib Tops, 
Applique T-Shirts 

• • • • •••••••• 
• • • • • 

Cre^ing Fastwns in f^jpard 
Clothes Quarters 
222 E. GRANADA AVE. o K-MART PLAZA 
ORMOND BEACH ®' DAYTONA BEACH 

Ilothes for Today's Guys & Chicks 
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^eree 500 
SALE 

X 8100 CARTAPE PLAYER 
$39.95 

INCLUDES SPEAKERS 
AND LIFETIME GUARANTEE 

SAVE $ 2 3 .0 0  

TAPES FROM $2.99 
BLANKS-BUY ONE GET ONE 

MUNTZ 

^StBPBO 500 
(1340 VOLUSIA AVE. - NEXT TO CLOTHES QUARTERS! 

Ma yf? 
* 

Palmetto Club Juniors 

Art Auction 
Auctioneer: H. Saltiman 

Art for all pocketbooks: from $5.00 up 

Bus For Mentally Retarded Children 
Donation: $1.00 

7:30 p.m. Voyoger Beach Motel Saturdoy, April 1, 1972 

for tickets call 677-6931 

SOUNDS 
Peabody Auditorium 

will be the sight of. 
what could prove to be 
an excellent concert. 
Brownsville Station will 
be there along with 
Fantasy and a new group, 
Hellstrum. Tickets are 
$2.50 in advance or 
$3.50 at the door. Get 
t h e r e  b e f o r e  8 : 0 0  P M  o r  
you won't get your 
money's worth. 

Happiness is getting $600 
from your girlfriend for 
tuition. 

BALSA KITS FOR U-CONTROL, RADIO & FREE FLIGHT 
ENGINES FROM FOX, SUPERTIGER, O&S, K&B 

COX, TESTORS, ENYA 
PLASTIC  K ITS  FROM FROG, AIRFIX, HASEGAWA 

REVELL/ MFC/ AURORA JUST IN 

."f'PORT ORANGE PLAZA ^STES 
OPEN FRIDAY TU 9 PM 767-gJfl* ROCKETS 

*3* VOLUSIA AVE. 2S2 4S44 
255 2S#5 

Do-lt-Yo urself 
Save on Parts 

Access'ories 
STARTERS - GENERATORS 

ALTERNATORS - BATTERIES 

SOLITRON TRANSISTORIZE! 
C.D. IGNITION SYSTEMS 

CRANE CAMS - HURST 
CHAMPION AC AUTOLITE 

BURCiR 
KING 

® "W^ell Ba,la.nceca. 

Whopper 
Fries 

the free Whopper 
this yifeek 
goes to 

Coke 

Dick & Sue 

Bring this ad to: 
1436 Volusia Ave. or 
1120 Main Street 



The 12 hours of se-
bring our country's 

. (̂ "<3 now with 
the demise of j'a 
hours of Daytona, its 
longest) roadrace mj 
run for the final time 
tomorrow. 
_ Alec Oilman, who's 
been staging the race on 
an old World War .11 If?-
field, has been threat­
ening to move the con­
test if town fathers 
can t come up with a 
real road course to re­
place the motley collec­
tion of bumpy runways 
and barrel-bordered cor­
ners which have made up 
the 4.5 mile course in 
the past. 

Previously, an east 
coast site has been pre­
dicted for future Se-
rings, but now that 

there is a new road 
course under construc­
tion near Tampa, some 
fans say the old classic 
will move to the west 
coast. 

In any case, whether 
^ swansong, 

Saturday will bring an 
impressive group of en­
tries to the battered 
airport. 

Some old favorites 
who made it to the Day­
tona Continental this 
Winter (and John Wven^ 
c-enrex.. ' - xo'u • 

Who didn't) will be^ 

AVIAWN SBiVKi. me 
MUNICIPAL ATPPTST^ 

jFWWf You can Rent 
^ ' —  C e s s n a  Aiwrin-i 
Yankee 
Standard-$13/hr. 
Club-$9/hr. 

MODERN TWIN 
and 

SINGLE ENGINE PLANES 

Beechcraft 
Bonanza F35 
Standard-$25/hr. 
Club-$18/hr. 
Bonanza N35 
Standard-$32/hr. 
Club-$25/hr. 

SPECIAL CLUB RATES 
$25 initiation fee 
$.10 per month dues 

Cessna 150 
S t and ard-$12/hr. 
Club-$8/hr. 

Cessna 172 
Standard-$16/hr. 

12/hr. 

140 
Standard-$14/hr. 
Club-$10/hr. 

;Apache 
Standard-$40/hr 
Club~$30/hr. 

Examiner 

Letters to the Editor 
con't. 

Dear Editor; 

"What was wrong with the 
old way?" 

Having been 
exposed to pre—re­
gistrations prior to the 
last fiasco,I would like 
to question the reason-
ing behind the new 
rapid pre - registrat­
ion. 

This accelerated sys­
tem has greatly hindered 
my _ 

Plight 
Private 
Commerical 
Instrument 
Multi-Engine 

D-18 
PA-23 

on s-

hot dog 
Portibn 

the 5 out of 6 classes 
I need are filled "by 
freshmen and Sophomores. 
Somehow Justice must be 
rendered, when reading 
the pre — registration 
pamphlet, I realize it 
must have been mis­
read. It stated: 
Seniors 8-12 3/21/72 
Juniors 1-5 3/21/72 
ETC. . / / 

Now it is very pos-
that someone read­

ing the instructions 
could have read it as 

you are going to be 
-senior in the next 4 

-re 
°̂ :̂ '̂ f'-on'"3/2l772V" How-" 

ERAU is noted for 

_ Anyone who v/ished to 
rly to Cincinatti, Ohio 
over the spring break, 
contact Box 4065. Air­
craft has auto pilot, 
dual com, nav/ADF. 

?er 

Professional Draft Counseling 
^gai -Medic -Psychologic 
Miami, Florida 305/891-3736 

programs 
I would like to ask that 
happened to Planning; 

Concerned Student 

iH'' 

4^ B-B-Q 
SAT. 
hOGPM 

there to rev up the 
sports-prototype class; 
the prized win is sought 
by 3 liter machines pre­
pared by factory teams 
from Ferrari, Alfa Romeo 
Lola, and Gulf Research 
Racing. 

In the Grand Touring 
class. Corvettes from 
John Greenwood's stable 
will rival similar cars 
entered by Dave Heinz. 

Practice and qualify­
ing for all classes in 
the International Champ­
ionship of Makes, Group 
5 & 6 begins today, A 
Formula Super Vee Race 
precedes the big race 
Saturday. 

TT WA/ ONE OF aAZ/POOM RCMANCEj 
-BPLCW aMIV 

WANTED: Members to start 
new club at ERAU.Contact 
Jim Owen. 

ATTENTION ALL ERAU STEDENTS 
JOIN WHAT MAY PROVE TO BE 

THE BIOOEST RALLY OF TIE YEAR 
OOOD FRIDAYS FEN RALLY 
FRIDAY MARCH 31 

REGISTRATION' 6:00 PM AT THE ACADEMIC COMPLEX 
DRIVERS fCETING 7:15 PM 
FIRST CAR OFF 7:30 PM f€MBERS $2.00 

NON-MEMBERS $3.00 

*NOTE REG. EARLY LARGE CROWDS EXPECTED 

IMG PAST EXPERIENCE 
NECESSARY 

GREAT FUN INCLUDES FREE EATS AFTERWARDS IF YOU CAN READ DIRECTIONS YOU CAN WIN 

TROFBIES AWARBED 
& DASH PLAQUES 

FOR 2"" 3'** 4"' 

DRIVER AND NAVIGATOR 

SPECIAL EQUIPMENT: DRIVER.NAVIGATOR.^ MAPS, FLASHLIGHT, PENCILS 
CLIP BOARD,. AND LUCK 

SPONSORED BY THE DAYTONA BEACH SPORTS CAR CLUB 
MORE INFO CALL DAVE 252-2339 
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